
South Puget Sound Woodturners 

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes 

April 25, 2017 

The meeting was called to order by President Pat McCart at 7:10 pm at his residence. 

Present were the following board members:  Pat McCart, President; David Best, Vice-President; Fred 

Abeles, Secretary; Dan Dickey, Treasurer; AlisaBeth Nash, Membership; John Howard, At Large; Don 

Westergard, Communications. 

Last Meeting- Mike Poirier presented his method for making segmented coffee mugs.  He was well 

prepared and gave a great demo.  This was his first time presenting before the whole club and we felt 

that he did an excellent job. 

President’s Challenge – The bird house challenge went over very well and the winner was chosen as 

being the one with the golf ball, maker was not identified.  The winner will be announced at the next 

meeting. 

Volunteer Update – A person has come forward to volunteer as the coffee maker with assorted snacks.  

Ray Pelzel has volunteered to be the industry coordinator and Terry Goodman? has volunteered to assist 

with the Audio-Visual setup. 

Sawdust Session – There were 2 new people in attendance with a total of 12 people present. 

Treasurer’s Report – Dan Dickey presented his report in writing and is made a part of these minutes. 

There is some concern about the upcoming expenses for the wood auction/potluck to be held in July.  

Mentioned were the supply of drinking water, plates, utensils, etc. 

Membership – AlisaBeth passed out her report and is made a part of these minutes. In summary, 4 

people renewed online, 6 people paid by cash, one person paid by check and three new members 

signed up.  John Howard volunteered to help AlisaBeth with creating a report in Microsoft Excel.  There 

was discussion about holding a monthly raffle for the members that are wearing their name badges at 

the meetings with the reward being an extra ticket at the Holiday Party for prizes. 

Sales – No report presented. 

AAW Membership Campaign – The AAW has announced it is accepting new members with 50% off the 

regular annual dues.  They have asked all affiliated clubs to publicize this event.  It will run until June 30, 

2017.  Don has agreed to publicize this in the newsletter. 

Upcoming Meetings – Eric Lofstrom will be the demonstrator at the May meeting and will also be 

holding a full-day demo at Nancy Sweazey’s shop the following Saturday.  So far 20 people have signed 

up for the Saturday Session with the break-even point being 28 attendees. 



Fred Abeles will present in June showing pen making from start to finish featuring his new aerosol spray 

hard finish.  August meeting will be John Howard, subject TBD, and November meeting will be Tones 

Briggs showing Christmas Ornaments. 

Nancy Sweazey’s Annual Cleanup – will be held June 17th with lunch provided. 

Wood Auction/Picnic – The doors will open at Noon, potluck will start at 1:00 with the wood auction 

following at 2:00.  The venue has already been paid for.  The date will be Sunday July 23rd.  Pat will 

coordinate with the people that have signed up to help cut up the donated wood to make it ready for 

the auction. 

Newsletter – Don reported that he had a comment from a member that there was too much  Blue in the 

newsletter so he will make a change.  He said the Sponsor Page is under construction with revisions.  He 

has spoken with the AAW about reprinting their Tops page and getting their permission to do so.  He 

needs input for the next newsletter by May 4th 

Webmaster – No report. 

Librarian – John Jacobs was not present but he emailed his report and it is included with these minutes. 

Open Discussion – None 

Adjournment – Dave Best moved for adjournment, 2nd by Dan Dickey at 7:50pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted by Fred Abeles, Secretary. 

  













 


